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Human Resources 

Briefing on Search for a Director of 
the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight

King County Code § 2.75.030 sets forth the procedures for selecting the Director of the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight.  Specifically, it requires the Executive conduct a nationwide search and to submit candidates to a five member committee, the membership of which is specified as set forth below.  The Committee is required to forward three final candidates to the Executive; the Executive is to appoint a director from one of the three finalists.  The Director is then subject to Council confirmation.  

KCC § 2.75.030 (B) sets forth the composition of the committee.  Specifically, the selection committee shall be composed of:  one member appointed by the King County Police Officers' Guild; one member appointed by the Puget Sound Police Managers' Association; one member appointed by the chair of the county council; and one member appointed by the county executive.  The fifth member shall be appointed by the other four members.

By the end of February 2015, the five member committee was appointed as follows:

1. Councilmember Larry Gossett, appointed by the King County Council
1. Jennifer Shaw, Deputy Director of the ACLU of Washington, appointed by Executive Dow Constantine
1. Captain Carl Cole, appointed by the Puget Sound Police Managers Association
1. Deputy Steve Eggert, appointed by the King County Police Officers Guild
1. Sili Savusa, appointed by the other four members and, member of the OLEO Advisory Committee


KCC § 2.75.030 sets forth minimum qualifications for the director.  Additionally, the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) has developed suggested standard and qualifications for oversight executives.  Finally, County staff conducted stakeholder outreach, interviews and focus groups.  Based upon a review of the code requirements, NACOLE guidance and stakeholder feedback, the Search Committee worked to define the technical skills and core leadership competencies necessary for successful in this position, at this time.  

Human Resources staff launched the nationwide search in May 2015 and spent considerable time in outreach through advertising, contacting current oversight staff across the nation and through outreach by key stakeholders.  

The County received ninety-seven applications from across the globe. The breakdown of those applications is as follows:
· Thirty-three applications were deemed not qualified
· Twelve incomplete
· Thirty-two qualified
· Twenty highly qualified 

The Committee reviewed the qualified and highly qualified and narrowed the field to sixteen applicants for the County’s lead recruiter to conduct phone screens.  From the sixteen screened, eight were invited for first round interviews with the Committee. One candidate withdrew and seven were interviewed. Based upon those interviews, held July 22, 2015, the Committee was prepared to invite three candidates for community events and a final interview the King County Executive to occur in August.  Due to the withdrawal of one of the finalists, the Committee was unable to recommend three finalists and thus the County will need to re-open the recruitment.

We are currently working with Council staff and the Committee to recommend next steps.   
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